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Police appeal to social media users against disinformation posts 

 
The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) is appealing to social media users to be 
mindful and responsible when posting things on social media.  

The RSIPF said posting deliberate false information on social media will only cause more 
panic and fear in communities.  

Police made this appeal as more social media accounts posted and share false contents 
relating to alleged attempted abduction and kidnaping in the city. 

RSIPF said posting crafted disinformation contents can be risky as it will cause fear and 
hatred in the communities. 
 
The RSIPF also noted that some social media users are so irresponsible by sharing 
contents that are not entirely true which only worsen the situation. 
  
Commissioner RSIPF Mr. Mostyn Mangau said spreading contents that are not true is an 
offence and Police will investigate those involved in fearmongering activities. 
   
Commissioner Mangau also appealed to victims of abduction and kidnaping claims to go 
to the nearest police station and report the matter to the police instead. 
 
“Reporting these matters to the police will help us to verify information and, where 
necessary, cause investigation in order to bring those responsible to justice,” 
Commissioner Mangau added. 
 
//End// 

 

 



 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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